Wayne D. Johnsen
202.719.7303
wjohnsen@wileyrein.com

ELECTRONIC FILING VIA IBFS

October 8, 2019

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street, SW

Washington, DC 20554

Re: Notification of Consummation of Transfer of Control
IBFS File Nos. SAT-PDR-20190321-00017, SAT-MPL-20130319-00049,
SAT-PDR-20190321-00019, and SAT-PPL-20140717-00086

Dear Ms. Dortch:

Hispamar Satéllites, S.A. and Hispasat, S.A (collectively, the “Authorization Holders”), by
counsel, notify the Federal Communications Commission (“Commission”) that the transfer of
control of the Authorization Holders, which own the permitted list space stations referenced
below, to Red Eléctrica Sistemas de Telecommunicaciones, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Red
Eléctrica Corporacién, S.A., was consummated on October 3, 2019.

The Authorization Holders notified the Commission of the then-proposed transfer of control on
March 21, 2019, and the Commission’s Satellite Division determined that the transfer of
control does not affect U.S. market access considerations for the Amazonas-2, Amazonas-3,
Hispasat 30W-6, or Hispasat 30W-4 satellites.?

Control of the following authorizations has been transferred:
Hispamar Satéllites, S.A.

e Amazonas-2: SAT-PDR-20190321-00017 (Call Sign S2793)
e Amazonas-3: SAT-MPL-20130319-00049 (Call Sign S2886)

! Hispamar Satéllites, S.A. Proposed Permitted List Transfer of Control Notification, IBFS File No. SAT-PDR-
20190321-00017, Call Signs S2793 and S2886 (filed Mar. 21, 2019); Hispasat, S.A Proposed Permitted List Transfer
of Control Notification, IBFS File No. SAT-PDR-20190321-00019, Call Signs $S2969 and S2476 (filed Mar. 21, 2019).

2 satellite Policy Branch Information: Actions Taken, Public Notice, 34 FCC Red 3725 (2019).
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Hispasat, S.A

e Hispasat 30W-6: SAT-PDR-20190321-00019 (Call Sign $S2969)
e Hispasat 30W-4: SAT-PPL-20140717-00086 (Call Sign $2476)

Kindly direct any questions regarding this notification to the undersigned.

Sincerely,

/s/ Wayne D. Johnsen

Wayne D. Johnsen
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